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Executive Member for Resources 
 

Friday, 1 February 2008 
 

Present: Councillor Alan Cullens (Executive Member for Resources) 
 
Officers: Tim Murphy (Corporate Director of Information and Communication Technology) and 
Tony Uren (Democratic Services Officer) 

 
08.01 DECLARATIONS OF ANY INTERESTS  

 
The Executive Member had no reason to declare an interest in the meeting’s agenda 
items. 
 

08.02 EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC AND PRESS  
 
Decision made: 
 
That the press and public be excluded from the meeting during consideration of 
the following item of business on the ground that it involves the likely 
disclosure of exempt information as defined in Paragraph 3 of Part 1 of 
Schedule 12A to the Local Government Act 1972. 
 

08.03 JOINT PROCUREMENT EXERCISE - AWARD OF CONTRACT FOR NEW 
TELEPHONE SYSTEM  
 
The Executive Member for Resources received and considered a report of the 
Corporate Director of Information and Communication Technology recommending the 
award of the contract for the provision of a new telephone system and associated 
services to Siemens. 
 
The expiry of the current contract for the provision of telephony services to the Council 
had allowed the opportunity to seek competitive bids for a new service.  Telephony 
consultants had confirmed that a joint procurement exercise with South Ribble Council 
would produce financial savings and deliver additional functionality.  A joint 
specification had been agreed by both Councils, with the six bids received having 
been assessed against the evaluation criteria agreed by the Executive Member.  
Following a more detailed assessment of the two short-listed tenderers, the combined 
scores had identified Siemens as the preferred supplier of the new telephony system 
and associated services (eg implementation, maintenance, etc) to Chorley and South 
Ribble Councils. 
 
While a budget of £137,000 had been included in the current year’s Capital 
Programme for the equipment, the implementation of the scheme, at a projected cost 
of less than £125,000, may need to be postponed to 2008/09 or split across the 
financial years 2007/08 and 2008/09.  The resultant savings would be factored into 
the 2008/09 revenue budget.  
 
Acceptance of the new contract with Siemens was also expected to realise revenue 
savings in the region of £190,000 over a 7 year period.  In addition, the shared 
procurement exercise had reduced consultancy costs and would deliver other 
efficiency gains, together with other efficiencies that would be offered by the additional 
functionalities of the system. 
 
Decision made: 
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That approval be given to the award to Siemens of the contract for the provision 
of a new telephone system and associated services to the Borough Council on 
the basis of the financial and operational terms outlined in the submitted report. 
 
Reason for decision: 
 
The tenders received for the provision of telephony services/equipment have been 
evaluated against the agreed criteria and, following additional site visits and 
presentations, Siemens was found to best meet the evaluation criteria. 
 
Alternative option(s) considered and rejected: 
 
An extension of the existing contract had been considered and rejected on the 
grounds that (a) the extension of the contract would contravene procurement rules 
and (b) a better value solution could be achieved from a procurement exercise. 
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